
 

Response to Questions on the FY 2014 Budget 
 
 
 
Request By: Supervisor Cook 
 
Question: Please provide updated information regarding FCPS students’ preparation for college 

level courses, including the Pathways to Baccalaureate Program.  
 
Response:   The following response was prepared by Fairfax County Public Schools (FCPS): 
 

About 80 percent of FCPS high school graduates enroll in two- or four-year colleges and 
universities that are included in the National Clearing House database (see ATTACHMENT A, a 
bar graph representing those students part of the National Clearing House cohort having taken key 
high school courses in preparation for college).  The National Clearing House does not have data on 
the other 20 percent of our graduates.  Many private colleges do not participate in the Clearing 
House.  Also note that the data does not track enrollment in post-graduate technical training or the 
military. 
 
Of the graduates FCPS is able to track, approximately 74 percent attend four-year institutions and 
26 percent attend two-year institutions.  Less than 1 percent of those attending the four-year 
colleges enroll in courses that would be considered “remedial” or less than freshman level courses.  
Of those attending the two-year institutions, for which the majority attend Northern Virginia 
Community College (NOVA), anywhere from 20 percent to 40 percent enroll in courses that would 
be considered “remedial” or less than freshman level courses.  Please see ATTACHMENT B, data 
from the COMPASS (NOVA’s placement testing system) Placement Results for Fall 2011. 
 
Beginning the summer of 2012, NOVA altered the process for determining “remediation” needs for 
mathematics.  With these testing updates, NOVA began using a methodology where “remediation” 
was given in mathematics for only those units where students demonstrated deficiencies, instead of 
requiring an entire course to be completed.  FCPS has not yet received data from NOVA on this 
new process, but anecdotal comments from NOVA staff report that the “remediation” rates have 
significantly dropped. 
 
Under the Umbrella of FCPS’ College Success programs, the Pathway to the Baccalaureate 
program began in 2005.  Pathway to the Baccalaureate is a cooperative program between FCPS, 
NOVA, and George Mason University.  This program identifies students in the 12th grade who may 
be at risk and guides them from high school graduation, through an associate degree at NOVA, and 
on to a baccalaureate degree at George Mason University.  The students are treated as a cohort 
while on the college campuses with activities and training designed specifically for their needs.  The 
program director and NOVA counselors work with FCPS counselors, students and parents to 
achieve success.  A full program description of the Pathway Program and all College Success 
programs can be accessed beginning on page 164 of the FY 2013 Program Budget: 
http://www.fcps.edu/fs/budget/documents/approved/FY13/FY2013ProgramBudget.pdf.   
 
ATTACHMENT C shows that the associate degree graduation rate for this program is double the 
normal NOVA graduate rate.  It is clear this program has been highly successful. 



 

 
 
 
 



 



 

 


